
 

 

 

City Hall        March 6, 2023 
 
The Rossville City Council meeting was called to order on Monday, March 6, 2023 at 6:00 pm by Mayor James 
Meyer. 
 
Council members present were Trish Heim, Toby McCullough, Dan Glotzbach and Taylor Morelli. Todd Reeves 
was absent. 
 
Also present were Doug Schreiner, Alan Zlatnik, Jeffrey Overmyer, Yohonna Barraud and Myron Leinwetter. 
 
Motion by Taylor Morelli to approve minutes of the February 21, 2023 meeting as corrected was seconded by 
Trish Heim and carried. 
 
The following bills were presented; 
 Ks Dept of Health & Environment $18,201.56 Amazon.com   $     39.98 
 Bank of the Flint Hills            34.80 Homebase        240.00 
 Microsoft           325.95 Alan Streit        507.92 
 James Meyer           554.10 EFTPS-Fed Wh        902.27 
 Alan Zlatnik        1,596.68 EFTPS-FICA     1,928.24 
 Tracey Taylor        1,030.05 EMPower Retirement       130.00 
 Grace Hier           150.00 Lisa Stum     1,392.64 
 Kansas Withholding Tax          469.17 Michael Kirk     1,245.06 
 Randall Anderson          869.94 KPERS      1,498.86 
 Douglas Schreiner          934.32 Harry Hammer III       326.50 
 Tina Dick           696.66 Jacob Akin        378.29 
 Aramark           172.88 Continental Research Corp   1,943.24 
 Doug’s Pharmacy            17.68 Gray’s Auto Repair       635.47 
  Kansas One-Call System, Inc.             8.40 Modern Marketing       673.93 
 Pace Analytical Services, LLC         390.50 Rossville Auto Supply         86.86 
 Schulte Supply Inc       1,764.18 Evergy      1,775.54 
 Ks State Treasurer-Court Fees         690.50 St Marys Computers & Printing      290.00 
 Sam’s Club             55.92 Stanley E Oyler Law Offices   5,200.50 
 Wehner’s Thriftway          255.74 Shawnee Co. Solid Waste Dept   8,373.64 
 WTC            915.60 Zoom Video Comm         15.99 
 TOTAL       56,719.56 
  
Motion by Dan Glotzbach to pay bills as presented totaling $56,719.56 was seconded by Trish Heim and carried.  
 
Motion by Taylor Morelli to approve agenda with the removal of Michael Moore and addition of Myron Leinwetter 
was seconded by Dan Glotzbach and carried. 
 



Myron Leinwetter was present to report on three items. First being that the Rossville Community Foundation was 
working with Holly Graves and Blue Cross Blue Shield of Kansas on funding for fitness court to be located along 
proposed community trail on USD #321 property. Second item to report on was the progress of phase 1 of the 
community trail which would be from school maintenance building to south of Oakley Place. Trail to be a 10-foot-
wide concrete path. Walk throughs are being conducted with City, school and wildlife and parks. Third item that 
Leinwetter reported to council was the progress of Toadstrangler Trail. Leinwetter noted that Evergy Green Team 
would be assisting with bridge across ditch and that project was continuing as lease agreement should be 
completed soon. 
 
Council continued hearing on property at 607A Griswold Street. Property Owner reported that water leak had 
been repaired and that she had received assistance with cleanup. Code Enforcement Officer Jeffrey Overmyer 
reported on recent inspection of property and recommended that hearing be continued for addition 30 days to 
allow for owner to continue clean up and repairs. Council had discussion with property owner regarding insurance 
claim for damages. Following discussion motion by Dan Glotzbach to continue hearing until April 3, 2023 with 
Overmyer continuing to check on progress of repairs was seconded by Toby McCullough and carried. 
 
Utility Superintendent Alan Zlatnik reported on prices for new utility truck. Following review and discussion council 
requested that Zlatnik get more information on trade in value of current vehicle.  
 
Superintendent Zlatnik reported on gas leak at Main and E Perry St and noted that Brad Kirk was looking into 
taking operators certification test at rural water conference.  
 
Assistant Police Chief Douglas Schreiner reported that refrigerator was completely removed from property in town 
and that fire damaged car had also been removed. Schreiner also noted that owner of pit bull dog has been cited 
and has a court case pending. Schreiner presented February statistics and ongoing issues. Council also 
discussed basketball goal being left in street and shift reports.  
 
Mayor reported that he had been contacted by owner of property south of City shop with offer to sell. Mayor and 
council agreed that price to high given appraised value of property. No action was taken. 
 
Concerns were expressed about time frame for court case concerning pit bull dog residing in city. Mayor to 
contact City Attorney about expediting case.  
 
Clerk presented request for water bill adjustment due to leak at 607A Griswold Street. Motion by Toby 
McCullough to adjust bill by half the overage was seconded by Dan Glotzbach and carried. 
 
Clerk presented request from water bill adjustment for property at 529 Green Street. Motion by Toby McCullough 
to adjust bill by half the overage was seconded by Trish Heim and carried. 
 
Clerk presented information on Zoom training for FEMA Mitigation Grant opportunities. Following discussion 
council declined to participate. 
 
Council discussed moving of decking at Campbell stadium ball park. Mayor to work on moving structure to 
outfield. 
 
Motion by Trish Heim to go into executive session for 5 minutes to discuss personnel was seconded by Toby 
McCullough and carried. Executive session to be from 7:32 to 7:37pm with Mayor, council and Assistant Police 
Chief Douglas Schreiner attending. 
 
Council reconvened in open session at 7:37pm.  
 
Motion by Toby McCullough to adjourn was seconded by Taylor Morelli and carried. Meeting adjourned at 
7:37pm. 
 

Lisa M. Stum 
City Clerk 


